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Rousay, Egilsay & Wyre 

 

Wednesday, 1st 
→ Crafters at The Crafthub, 12pm - 

3pm 
Thursday, 2nd 
→ Orkney Mobile Library visits Rousay, 

Egilsay & Wyre 
Tuesday, 7th 
→ Meditation, Rousay School, 10am - 

11am 
→ The Taversoe InnQUIZition, 8pm 
Wednesday, 8th 
→ Crafters at The Crafthub, 12pm - 

3pm 
Thursday, 9th 
→ Rousay Circle Dancing, Church 

Centre, 11.15am - 2pm 
Sunday, 12th 
→ RNLI Afternoon Trip to Wyre, M.V. 

Eynhallow departs Rousay at 1.15pm 
Tuesday, 14th 
→ Meditation, Rousay School, 10am - 

11am 
→ SWRI Open Meeting, Rousay 

School, 8pm 
Wednesday, 15th 
→ Rousay Community Association 

Local Groups Meeting, Rousay 
School, 8pm 

Sunday, 19th 
→ Rousay Congregation Service & 

Public Meeting, 11.30am 
Tuesday, 21st 
→ Meditation, Rousay School, 10am - 

11am 
Tuesday, 28th 
→ Meditation, Rousay School, 10am - 

11am 
Thursday, 30th 
→ Orkney Mobile Library visits Rousay, 

Egilsay & Wyre 
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ADVERTISEMENT FOR: 
Cra hub Team Manager/Co-ordinator 

 
Job Descrip on 
Name of company:   The Cra hub 
Address:   The Pier Workshop, Rousay, ORKNEY, KW17 2PU 
Job tle:   Cra hub Team Manager/Co-ordinator 
Responsible to:  Hub Team Directors 
Persons responsible for:   Volunteers,  sessional workers 
Posi on-part me-salary:  £8 an hour 
Working hours:   Approx 25 hours per week (May-Sept) 
flexible according to rota plus approx 12 hours per week 
during winter months 

 

Job Summary 
To manage The Cra hub Community Interest company, to 
provide a retai l  outlet for local arts and cra s people from 
Rousay, Egi lsay and Wyre, to develop a web site plus 
online shop, and to develop cra  workshops for locals and 
tourists. 

 
FOR DETAILS CONTACT SHELAGH OR ANNE ON 821 283 

CLOSING DATE 12 NOON 2N D May 2013  

With Funding From Rousay, Egilsay and Wyre Development Trust 

Triangle Club 
 

After eighteen years as co-ordinator of the 
Triangle Club, Corinne Tipper has decided to 
retire.  Needless to say the Club is profoundly 
grateful for her dedicated service, above and 
beyond the call of duty, over these years. 
 
We now need to find a successor, so 
applications are invited for the job of co-
ordinator (salaried), whose main task will be to 
organise the weekly lunch. Anyone interested 
should contact me for further details. 

 
Robert Cormack 

Chairman 
Tel 821 286 

Notice to drivers -  
please be aware that Rousay 
Primary School pupils will be 
carrying out cycle training from 
2pm-3pm on - 

  
Tues 30th April 
Thur 2nd May 
Tues 7th May 
Thur 9th May 



Mobile Library 
 

The Orkney Mobile Library van 
will visit Rousay, Egilsay & 
Wyre on Thursday 2 May & 
Thursday 30 May.  

For Sale 
 

SoyQuick Premier Milk Maker  
model SQ930P in excellent condition.  

 
Fully automatic – three programmes: makes soya, 
mung, grain or nut milk. Also, Soeasy Tafu kit 
comprising two-piece box press, cheesecloth and 10 
sachets od standard magnesium chloride coagulation 
plus GM free organic soya/mung beans. 

 
Originally cost £109; will accept £30.  

 
Phone Ann on 821 338. 

For Sale 
 

Triple wardrobe, but needs slight attention 
 

King size bed base, black with 2 drawers,  
brand new 

 
Washing machine 

 
3-litre deep fat fryer 

 
Call Vince or Rhona on 821 430 for details.  

For Sale 
 

21-inch TV with built-in DVD and video 
 

Telephone 821 344 

For Sale 
 

Skywatcher Explorer 130M 
Newtonian Reflector Telescope 

 
Good starter telescope. In perfect, ‘as new’ condition.  

 
For more information, telephone 821 360,  

or go to www.aroundrousay.co.uk/forsale 

For Sale 
 

King size, 5-ft faux leather headboard, black, £50 O.N.O. 
 

New: Mothercare red double buggy with raincover, £40 O.N.O. 
 

New in box: Thomas Sabo silver charm bracelet, £25 O.N.O. 
 

Girls light-up Sketchers, size 11, still plenty wear left, £8 
 

Contact Lindsay (Quoys), 821 407.  

Wanted 
 

Looking for old barley straw 
 

Contact Sean, 821 407 

Wanted 
 

A massive tub,  
suitable for a duck pond 

 
Contact Sean, 821 407 

Tuesday 14th May  2013 
OPEN MEETING 

How to take a good photograph 
 By Ken Amer 

 
Come along to pick up some tips on how to improve your photographic skills 

 
ALL WELCOME 

Collection for The British Heart Foundation 
Refreshments served 

8pm at the Community Hall 
 

Competitions 
Local view photograph 

Something new from something old 



ROUSAY, EGILSAY & WYRE DEVELOPMENT TRUST 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stone Chippings Scheme 
 
Thank you to all applicants to the Stone Chippings Scheme, which has now closed. The Scheme proved 
very popular, and has such has been hugely over-subscribed, so the Board will be reviewing the 
applications received in due course, after which each applicant will be notified if their application has 
been successful.  
 
Here2Help 
 
The Development Trust is now working in partnership with Age Concern Orkney, and is able to offer 
support to all residents of retirement age should they require it, as part of Age Concern Orkney’s 
Here2Help service.  
 
Here2Help can provide the following kinds of services: cleaning, changing bedding, laundry, ironing, 
preparing meals, local shopping, and many other tasks that you might find hard to do. Here2Help does 
not provide personal care services (for example, bathing, toileting, dressing, etc.), as these are already 
provided via other Home Help services.  
 
The Development Trust is currently heavily subsidising this service, to ensure that the cost is kept low 
for those who need it - you will pay just £4 per hour for the Here2Help service.  
 
If you are of retirement age, and you are interested in receiving the Here2Help service, Age Concern 
Orkney will be pleased to discuss how the service can help you - give Sue or Rachel at Age Concern 
Orkney  a call on 01856 872438, or e-mail sue@ageconcernorkney.org.uk  
 
In order to deliver the Here2Help service, Age Concern Orkney will be looking to employ workers from 
Rousay, Egilsay and Wyre. If you are interested in applying to become a worker, please contact Sue or 
Rachel at Age Concern on 01856 872438, or e-mail sue@ageconcernorkney.org.uk  
 
Water Taxi 
 
The Board is due to hold a board meeting in early May, in which the Water Taxi project will be 
discussed in detail.  
 
We are always happy to hear your views, and anyone who is interested in discussing the operation of 
this service should contact Chris at the Development Trust - e-mail chris@rewdt.org  
 
Rousay Lap 
 
We have begun preparations for the 5th Rousay Lap, which will be on Saturday 31st August 2013. We are 
in the process of applying to the BIG Lottery for funding to support this event.  
 
Rousay Wi-Fi Centre 
 
The Rousay Wi-Fi Centre is unfortunately still experiencing problems with connecting to the Internet. 
BT has again been contacted, and an engineer is to due to come here week commencing 29th April. We 
can only apologise for the delay in getting the Internet up and running. The computer and printer are 
both set up and available for non-Internet use when the GP room is open.  



ROUSAY, EGILSAY & WYRE DEVELOPMENT TRUST continued... 
 
Broadband: Next Generation Access 
 
We understand that Highlands & Islands Enterprise (HIE), BT & the Broadband Delivery UK Project have 
signed-off projects which are expected to bring superfast broadband to parts of Orkney. We are working 
closely with HIE to identify what this means for Rousay, Egilsay & Wyre.  
 
Grant Applications and Education Bursaries 
 
The Board would like to continue to encourage individuals and organisations/businesses to consider if 
they have a funding need that would meet any of our Development Plan targets (see our website for 
further information). If you do, please think about applying for a grant or loan from the Trust to cover 
these costs.  
  
In addition to this, the Board has agreed to fund an Annual Bursary Fund for individuals wishing to 
partake in education, training or development courses during the 2012/13 academic session. This is for 
support towards the training costs only, on vocational or development courses or for professional 
qualifications. If equipment or travel/accommodation costs are a barrier to you starting a course, the 
Trust will consider contributing towards these costs under a separate application. Please contact the 
Trust Office for more information and a Grant Application Form, or download a form from the website 
at www.orkneycommunities.co.uk/rewdevtrust 
 
All applications must be received at least one week prior to the board meeting, in order to be discussed 
at that meeting.  The next board meeting is due to be held on Tuesday 25 June 2013.  
 
Other Services the Trust can offer 
 
If you require documents to be scanned or printed and cannot do this yourself, contact the Trust on 821 
229 and if we can help you, we will. There is a small charge of 11p per black & white sheet and 18p for 
colour printing, to cover paper and ink costs. Larger print orders will incur increased costs.  
 
If you have old/used ink cartridges or old mobile phones that you no longer want, please bring them 
into the office and we will recycle them for you. Any funds raised go to Orkney Zero Waste.  
 
Comments, Ideas or Suggestions 
 
If anyone has any comments, ideas, or suggestions for the Trust, please feel free to come in to the 
Office at The Manse, give us a ring, or drop us an e-mail.  
 
Trust Office Drop-In Opening times are Monday to Thursday 10:00 to 12:00 noon. If you wish to speak to 
us, it is always better to phone first in case we are out on Trust business.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 

Richard Tipper 
Chairperson 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Tel: 01856 821229  E-mail: info@rewdt.org 
 
 

Rousay, Egilsay and Wyre Development Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee. 
Co. Reg. No: SC318527 Charity Reg. No: SC040407   Registered Office: The Manse, Rousay, Orkney, KW17 2PR 



Rev Andrea Price, The Manse, Dounby, KW17 2HZ                  2 April 2013 
 
Dear folk on Rousay, 
 
Future of the Church of Scotland Congregation on Rousay 
 
This is an open letter to everyone who is interested in preserving a Church of Scotland presence on Rousay. If you 
are supporting a different denomination or have a different faith or no faith, please allow us to use this space to reach 
out to those who may be interested. 
 
At the end of March 2013 we conducted our AGM at which healthy accounts were presented to the congregation. 
The office bearers of Rousay congregation should be highly commended for their diligence, foresight and wise 
stewardship of the congregation’s resources to make this possible. 
 
For worryingly only three members of the congregation were present at the AGM and the general giving from 
attending services is also severely reduced. Many people in Scotland have forgotten that the Church of Scotland is 
not a government body but a private charity like the RNLI and thus self-funding! 
 
Those who are carrying the responsibilities of running the affairs of the congregation on Rousay, which is its own 
charity, are getting older and also growing tired by the lack of encouragement and support from a larger group of 
Rousay people. 
 
You may now say to yourself: well, why does THE CHURCH not send a minister to support us better? The church in 
each location is probably the oldest Community organization in existence. However we are now feeling the effect of 
younger people all over Scotland turning their back on church life.  
 
At the moment there are 224 vacant posts in Scotland competing for just over a dozen people coming out of training. 
Add to this the age profile of ministers, which will mean a great deal of retirements over the next few years, and you 
will see that the CofS in 2030 may only be able to fill half the existing posts – unless something wonderful happens.  
 
And as with other organizations like the NHS the outlying parts of Scotland find it much harder to attract people away 
from the central belt. 
 
What can we do about this? 
 

We need to remember that THE CHURCH is not an institution out there but that WE ARE THE 
CHURCH on Rousay; it is what we make of it! 

 
We need to ask ourselves do we WANT a congregation on Rousay or are we happy for Rousay to be 

served by a mainland charge, when the need for a funeral/wedding/baptism arises.  
 
In order to think about these questions and to discuss these matters the office bearers of Rousay Congregation and 
myself as Interim Moderator invite you to attend a public meeting for everyone interested on Sunday 19 May at 
11.30am. We will have a short service followed by the meeting.  
 
Hope to see many of you then! 
Andrea Price 
Interim Moderator for Rousay Congregation 

Rousay, Egilsay, Wyre & Gairsay Community Council 
 
If, as a member of the above communities, you have any concerns/issues e.g. repairing of Kirkyard dykes, 
refurbishment of the Kirkyard gates, road maintenance etc. that you wish to bring to the attention of the REWGCC, 
please either discuss with your community council member direct (Mr Angus Firth, Mr Mark Hull, Ms Chris Cox, Ms 
Vanessa Garrett, Mr Richard Koster, Mr Eric Shortland and Mr Richard Tipper) who will bring this to the attention of 
the other members at the next meeting, or write/email to:- REWGCC, c/o Clerk, Mrs D Compton, Midgard, Rousay, 
KW17 2PT, email:- rewgcc@btinternet.com who will put the item on the agenda for the next meeting. 
 
Points of Interest: Communities & Families Fund 
The Big Lottery Fund has recently launched a new programme in conjunction with the Scottish Government – the 
Communities and Families fund.  This joint fund offers small grants (of between £250 and £10,000) to support 
projects working with young children (pre-birth to 8 years) and their parents. 
Organisations can apply for a grant for a 12 month project that will meet at least one of the following outcomes:- 
* Improve the quality of life of children (pre-birth to 8) through greater access to early learning, play and child 
maternal health support. 
* Enable communities to shape and deliver support for families. 
 
To find out more about the type of projects that can be funded and who can apply visit the 
www.biglotteryfund.org.uk/communitiesandfamilies or call 0300 123 7110.  



Rousay Allotment Association 
A.G.M. and plant swap 
Thanks to all those members who came along to The Annual General Meeting of the Rousay Allotment Association 
last month. The plant and seed swap was a great success, everyone went home with something new for their 
gardens. 
 
NEW OFFERS 
The new shredder machine has arrived and is ready to be hired out . It is suitable for shredding cuttings, seaweed etc 
to make a mulch or turn into compost for your garden. This will be available for hire for £10 a day, complete with 
extension lead, safety goggles and a collection bag. 
We have also ordered hoops and cloche film to make your own mini cloches to protect vegetables from the Orkney 
wind. You can make up any length of cloche, depending on your requirements, prices on request. 
 
Compost 
As this was so popular last year, a new delivery of the free compost from the mainland will be delivered next week. This 
compost is not suitable for seeds, but ideal for potting on and bulking up beds. As we have to pay for delivery the cost 
will be 30p a bag or £11 a tonne scoop to cover this cost. Collect your own – inform me on 821479, pay either me, Will 
or Helen. 
 
Allotment Spring Clean 
There was a disappointing turn out for The Allotment Spring Clean Morning with only Will and myself  turning up. We 
managed to clear up all of the winter bruck that has collected around the site, swept out the polytunnel and put down 
more carpet squares to protect the trees. Most of the trees are doing really well, including the new willow that we 
planted at the Community Tree Day last autumn. 
 
Membership and fees 
Membership fees and rent for plots are now due. If you have not paid please can you phone Helen at the  
Development Trust Office at The Manse on 821 229 to check when it is convenient to pop in.  
 
Associate membership 
Many residents have joined The Rousay Allotment Association to take advantage of the compost and equipment we 
have for hire including the new shredder. We also have other items for sale, full list on request. Associate membership 
is only £5 a year. If you would like to hire any of the equipment but cannot manage to do it yourself, we can arrange for 
someone to help you in your garden.  
 
Equipment Hire 
Members can hire the equipment from the Allotment Association. The prices are as follows: Rotovator - £10 a day 
plus fuel used. If you require someone to do the rotavating for you this will be £10 an hour for the man. Strimmer -  
£2.50 an hour plus fuel used. The trailer is available at £10 a day or £2.50 an hour. Shredder - £10 a day including a 
15m extension cable. To book hire for any of the equipment contact Will on 821 479.                                                                 
If you need more information about the Rousay Allotment Association Call Hilary Byland - 821 479. Happy gardening! 

Letter from School Place  
Since I last wrote, I have been away with my two youngest children (both in primary) for a week’s horse riding in 
Lanark over Easter in the snow. I think we have all improved our cantering and jumping abilities, but I came back 
with the most aches.   
 
At the Policy & Resources Committee meeting, webcasting was rejected in favour of podcasting on an amendment, 
preceded by an amusing speech (which deserved podcasting), by councillor Harvey Johnston. Councillors also 
approved the recommendation by the Constitutional Reform Working Group (of which I am I member) for Orkney to 
host this autumn a conference on constitutional reform involving OIC, Shetland Islands Council and Comhairle nan 
Eilean Siar (Western Isles Council). At this will be debated what constitutional settlement would be in our best 
interests.  We shall also be engaging with the Scottish and UK governments and other relevant organisations, such 
as “Yes Scotland” and “Better Together”. We intend to future-proof Orkney whatever the outcome of the 2014 
referendum may be.   
 
As reported in “The Orcadian” (11th April), the Development & Infrastructure Committee recommended that the 
proposed refit timetable for the outer North Isles be sent back to be discussed further by the Ferry Services 
Consultative Committee. On the 29th April the North Isles councillors and community council transport reps will be 
taking part in a workshop with officials out of which hopefully some improvements will arise to make this refit 
timetable a fairer one.   
 
I have now been to my first community council meeting in Westray, and I accepted an invitation to attend the AGM of 
the Stronsay Development Trust. At the latter, I found myself accompanied by Mark Hull, with whom I had some 
interesting conversations.  
 
Stephen 
Cllr Dr Stephen Clackson, West Manse, Sanday               stephen.clackson@orkney.gov.uk 



 
 
 
 

The Crafthub 
 
 
The Hub Team Directors are pleased to announce The Crafthub, a Community Interest 
Company, set up as a community run social enterprise providing an arts and craft shop and 
workshop space in Rousay. It will be a retail outlet for locally produced unique, hand-made, 
quality arts and crafts, with a website on-line shop, a facility to offer practical craft workshops to 
share and demonstrate traditional craft skills to others and a Community Drop in/join in hub 
space.  
 
With funding secured we are now in a position to invite all those of you who have arts or crafts to 
sell in the new craft premises to come along to:  
 
 

The Crafthub 
 

On Wednesday 1st May or Wednesday 8th May between 12 noon – 3pm 
 

 View our new community space and discuss terms and conditions for selling your products 
 

 Refreshments and nibbles 
 
 
If you cannot make either of the above dates  we can meet in your home, just phone Hilary - 821 
479 or Shelagh - 821 283 to arrange an appointment.  
 
 
We hope to open by mid May and plan to open 7 days a week until September, with reduced 
opening hours out of season. 
 
 
Anyone who would be willing to volunteer for a few hours in the shop should give their names to 
any of the Hub Team:  
 
 
Bridget Woodford                   Doreen Taylor                   Hilary Byland                   Joseph Hewes 
Nick Beal                                Shelagh Grieve                 Wendy Carroll                 Anne Grieve 
 
 
Anyone with products still with Itha from the old craft shop, we can arrange for them to be 
collected to transfer  to the new premises.  
 
 

The Crafthub, Pier Workshop (down the driveway near the post box, next to Rose Cottage) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

With Funding From Rousay, Egilsay and Wyre Development Trust 



the taversoe 

Pier Restaurant Opening Times 
 
 
Monday   11am to 3pm  4.30pm to 11pm 
  
Tuesday   11am to 3pm  4.30pm to 11pm 
  
Wednesday  Closed  
  
Thursday   10am to 3pm     
  
Friday    11am to 3pm  4.30pm to 11pm 
  
Saturday   11am to 11pm 
  
Sunday   4pm to 8pm 

Rousay Circle Dance 
 

Thursday, 9 May 
11.15 – 2 pm 

Church Centre 
Shared lunch 

Donations to Christian Aid 
 

Everyone welcome.  
 

“If you are not dancing, you’re dead.” 
- Lisa Alpine 

Meditation 
Tuesdays 

10 – 11 am 
General Purpose Room 

Rousay School 
 

Using beginner’s mind to explore the senses 
 

“The mind can go in a thousand directions, 
but on this beautiful path, I walk in peace. 
With each step, the wind blows. With each 
step, a flower blooms.”  

- Thich Nhat Hanh 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Taversoe InnQUIZition 
 

Tuesday 7th 8pm 
Free Entry 
Fun Quiz 

Snowball Jackpot 
 
 
 

***** 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday Lunch 
 

Unfortunately there will be NO Sunday Lunch in May 
 
 
 
 

***** 
 
 
 

Thank You 
 

A huge thank you to all who attended  
the Thai Buffet on Sunday April 21st  

 
 
 
 
 
 

And thank you for the  
Swop-Shop on Saturday April 27th 

 
Many left over items were kindly donated and will be 
divided between the British Red Cross and CLAN.  

The Taversoe 
Summer Opening Hours 
(commencing May 13th 2013) 

  
Bar Opening Times 

 
Monday - 11am to 5pm* 

Tuesday to Saturday - 11am to 11pm 
Sunday - 11am to 10.30pm 

 
Restaurant Opening Times 

 
Monday - Noon to 5pm* 

Tuesday to Saturday - Noon to 9pm 
Sunday - Noon to 7.30pm 

 
* If you would like to book a table on Monday night please 
give us a call and we will do our best to accommodate 
you. 



Article for the “The Review” from David Brown (Locum) 
 
 
I grew up in Portsmouth, in the south of England, and on the whole had a very happy childhood.  Portsmouth, as you 
know, is one of the main naval bases in the country, and so you could always see naval personnel from various 
places in the world walking round the nearby shopping centre. Sometimes my mother would invite some of these 
young men back to dinner if they were at the church service on a Sunday morning. And so over the years we met 
some really interesting people. Little did I know that I would later work for a mission to the Royal Navy founded by 
Dame Agnes Weston which is officially called the Royal Sailors Rest, but is better known these days as “Aggies”. 
  
We were with this mission for three years before we returned to Africa, and had a very fulfilling and blessed time. 
Sometimes it was exhausting, because our centre (also our home) was open for most of the day to anyone serving in 
the Royal Navy. However there was always the joy of knowing that in some way you were making a difference to 
these young men and women. But more importantly was the knowledge that God was making a difference in these 
lives too.  
  
We saw many of these sailors during the week as they used to come into the centre and make themselves a snack. 
There was always food in the fridge so that they could help themselves to whatever they fancied at the time. At 
weekends we would often take some of the lads with six canoe’s down to Bournemouth where they would have the 
time of their lives, just relaxing and enjoying the day out.  
There was also a children’s camp held every year, and one year this was held in Wray Castle in Scotland. It was a 
long trek for everyone from the south, but well worth it. There were daily activities for all the children to do, and every 
evening we had a devotional time where we sang Christian songs and someone would then speak about a subject in 
the Bible.  
At the end of every meeting the young people were given an opportunity to respond to what was being said. I will 
never forget one particular evening. The procedure was this. All the adults were responsible for their own dormitory 
and usually there were about six children in each. I had the worst behaved group. They were terrors.  
At the end of the meeting we would go to our respective rooms and if any of the young people wanted to talk to 
someone about what they had heard, they could go to their own room where someone would be waiting there to see 
them. I went back to my room and waited. I didn’t expect anyone to come, but there was a knock on the door. The 
first to come in was a young lad who was in tears nearly. He sat down and said he wanted to become a Christian. So 
we talked for a while and then we prayed together, and during that time he asked Jesus to be his Saviour. What 
happened next was incredible. I didn’t know about this, but in his pocket he had some paying cards. On the reverse 
of the pack were pictures of nude women. He looked at me and said, “I don’t want these cards any more, what shall I 
do with them?” I told him that there was a fire burning outside, and why not put them in the fire. This is what he did. 
He was about thirteen years old, and it reminded me that God can touch the hearts of young and old, and make a 
difference in their lives. After this two other young people asked Jesus into their hearts and lives. 
  
That was just one of the many blessings we experienced during our time with Aggies.  
At that time one of the Naval Officers that came to our Bible Studies was Admiral Sir John Hamilton. He was 
Commander in Chief of the Mediterranean Fleet during the Suez Crisis, and a lovely Christian. He told us once how 
he had become a Christian. Apparently his niece had visited him while he was stationed in the Mediterranean, and 
she had asked him if he was a Christian. “Of course I am”, he told her. I do so much for the naval personnel, and live 
as good a life as I can. But she looked at him and said, “But uncle do you know the Lord Jesus as your Saviour?”  
“Have you asked Him to forgive you for your sin and give you a new heart for Him?” He mumbled something but then 
the subject was dropped.  
However, after she had returned to England, what she had said kept niggling him. Until ten day later when this man, 
this Admiral of the Fleet, knelt down by the side of his bed and gave his life to Jesus. He was transformed. After he 
retired you would often find him preaching in the local churches. He preached in our church once, and he was just 
full of the love of God, and longed that others would come to know him too.  
This Admiral’s niece had made a difference, and now her uncle was making a difference too.  
  
I want to finish with a story. One day a man and his son went on holiday together. It was a seaside resort but on the 
first night it rained and rained. The weather was so bad that in the morning thousands of jellyfish had been washed 
up on the shore. As the boy and his dad walked along the beach early that morning, the boy jumped down off the 
promenade onto the beach and started to throw these jellyfish back into the sea. His father looked at him and said, 
“Son, why are you doing that. You won’t make any difference, there’s thousands of them.” The boy looked up at his 
dad, and throwing another jellyfish back into the sea, he said, “I made a difference to that one, didn’t I dad?” 
  
Well as we come toward Ascension Day and Pentecost Sunday, let’s remember the great difference that Jesus 
made when he came to this world. He came to open up the way for each and every one of us to be reconciled with 
God. And today He’s making a difference to millions of lives all over the world.  
  
Just a question to close with. Has He made a difference to you?   
 
 
 
Rev David Brown (locum) 



All items for the June 2013 Review should be received by  
The Editor, Kayleigh Tipper, by Monday 27 May 2013, 5pm.  

  
Telephone/Fax: 01856 821 360 E-mail: kayleigh@aroundrousay.co.uk  

 
The Review is printed and published by the Rousay Community Association  

RNLI 
What an eggcellent day we had for the 
RNLI Egg Hunt.  
 
Thank you to all those who helped us raise 
£116.50.  

Rousay Community Association 
 
As it seems to be quite difficult to keep the Community Store at the 
school tidy, the Community Association has decided to purchase plastic 
boxes for each group to store their equipment in. Therefore, please can 
a representative from each group with things in storage, attend a 
meeting at the school on Wednesday 15th May at 8p.m. to discuss your 
storage needs. Thank you.  
 
Zoë Flaws 

Rousay Gym Supervised Hours 
 
 

Mon 7pm-9pm 
Tue 7pm-9pm 
Thur 7pm-9pm 
Sat  4pm-5pm 

 
 

Buddy System 8:30am-5:30pm weekdays school term 
 
 

There will be NO supervised session on Saturday 1st June. Apologies for any inconvenience.  
 
 

Ladies/men only sessions - if you would be interested in us setting up a group session please let us know.  
 
 
Training for the Rousay Lap? Come down to the gym and we can help set up a training plan (not all gym based) to 
ensure you are in tip top fitness on the day of the race whether you choose to walk, run or cycle. 
 
 
Please feel free to contact a Fitness Advisor for any information or to give us your ideas. 
 
 
rousay.hlc@glow.orkneyschools.org.uk 
Paddy 821234 
Jo 821200 
 
 
Or pop past the gym during supervised hours for a chat. 

Summer Day Trip 
 

This year we have planned an exciting trip out to  
The Orkney Brewery at Quoyloo and The Ness Battery.  

ON SATURDAY 8th JUNE  
SWRI members have priority but others welcome to join us  

For details phone the Secretary on 821479 

Afternoon trip to Wyre 
 

Sunday 12th May 
Wyre Community Hall   

1.15pm from Rousay / 5.15pm from Wyre 
 

This trip is open to anybody. The Wyre 
ladies organise quizzes, games etc. or you 
can go walk about if preferred, ending up 
at the hall for tea & goodies before boat 
time.  


